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Subject:  
Claim for personal injury damages submitted by Thomas Nance. 

Details:  
Thomas Nance served a notice of claim on the city on June 14.  He claims $10,000 in damages as a result of a slip and 
fall on a city street.  Mr. Nance is a postal service employee, and he slipped and fell on Post Office Circle, adjacent to the 
post office building and the YMCA.  His notice of claim accompanies this cover sheet. 
The photos accompanying the claim show an area near a YMCA dumpster enclosure where there is an accumulation of 
sand and gravel on the street and driveway apron.  It is apparently the result of snowbanks from the snowstorms earlier 
that month, which melted and left the sand and gravel deposits behind. 
Mr. Nance states that he received a puncture wound on his hand, which was treated by ProHealth Care.  Workers comp 
insurance covered the medical expenses.  Mr. Nance claims damages for “loss of use, loss of enjoyment, and pain and 
suffering.” 

Options & Alternatives: 
There are three options for the Council to consider:  Pay the claim, disallow the claim, or take no action.  Paying the claim 
would require payment from city funds, because our liability insurer denies coverage.  By disallowing the claim, the time period 
in which Mr. Nance may file suit against the city is shortened to 6 months from the date of disallowance.  By doing nothing, Mr. 
Nance would have six years from the date of the incident to file suit.  Payment of the claim is not recommended for several 
reasons:  It would result in no insurance coverage and require payment from city funds, it is not clear that the city is at fault in 
any way, it is clear that the claimant is at least partially at fault, and the city is provided immunity by state statute from such 
claims.  Taking no action is not recommended because we have the opportunity to shorten the period in which a suit may be 
filed, and that helps the city to reduce and manage its contingent liabilities. 

Financial Remarks: 
If the Council were to agree to pay the claim, it would result in a payment of up to $10,000.  This would have to come from the 
city’s contingency fund. 

Staff Recommendation: 
 City Attorney’s office recommends disallowance of the claim. 
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